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Lebanon High School 

Alumni Newsletter 
 

                           Volume: 51                                                                      March 2012 
 

      LHS Alumni web site: www.LebNHAlumni.com                    Email address: Alumni@LebNHAlumni.com  

       2012 Alumni Day, June 16
th              Å          

 Parade Theme: Childrenôs Television Shows (non-animated) 

 

Presidentôs Message 2012 
 

Dear Fellow Alumni, 
  

            I would like to thank you all for letting me be 

your President for another year, it has been challenging 

and fun. Last yearôs Alumni Day was enjoyable and 

participation was good. We are still trying to make our 

Alumni Day a FAMILY DAY in the park. 

            We need to keep getting the support of all 

Alumni to make this a continuing success. Your input 

and concerns are very important to us. When we make 

decisions for Alumni, we discuss and try to do the best 

we can for everyone concerned. This yearôs parade 

theme was not clear to some but we have discussed and 

revisited this subject often. We will be looking for a 

theme for next year and would love to have input from 

all of you. Please email or call anyone on the board. We 

are all here for you. 

            This year a lot of our Alumni have passed on and 

hopefully we have them listed. I would like to thank 

Alice Hayes Stevens for keeping us informed since not 

all are listed in the paper. Many contributions came from 

these Alumni in memoriam and went into our 

scholarship program. Thank you to all the families. 

            We, as a board, met with the school board to let 

them know what we do for LHS students. No school 

board member is an LHS Alumnus, so we felt 

it was important for them to know about our efforts. 

However, many of them are parents of alumni or 

prospective alumni. They were very welcoming and 

would like to help us in any way that they can. We have  

 

a few things we would like to address at a later time. We 

all felt that LHS and the Alumni Board will be working 

together in the future. 

            If you have a Reunion Year this year, please 

check out the RULES in regards to children on floats 

and throwing candy. We donôt feel that some previous 

classes looked at the rulesðTHERE CAN BE NO 

THROWING CANDY FROM FLOATS INTO THE 

CROWDS. Please be safe in delivering candy to 

spectators. Also, DONôT forget your truck driver, they 

are special people and very important to us all. Thanks 

and have a great reunion! 

            This yearôs reunion years are those ending in 2ôs 

and 7ôs so please plan to join us for another fun-filled 

Alumni Day, Saturday, June 16, 2012. 

 

See you in the Park, 

Dianne Moodie Grant ó69 

Thank you, Amy Boivin Austin ó91 

Northern Woods Website Design, Inc. 

 

 
For your continued work and hosting of 

our official website: 

www.lebnhalumni.com 
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Linda Jeffers Bagley ó69 
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Photography and Entertainment 

PARADE RULES AND REGULATIONS  
 

The parade chairperson is Linda Jeffers Bagley '69. Register floats by calling 603-448-

2142 or email lindasue216@yahoo.com. Floats must be registered WITH THE PARADE 

CHAIR by June 1st in order to be eligible for judging. First come, first registered. Floats 

not registered by June 1st are still welcome. 

 

1. Floats are to enter at the Village Pizza from 9:30 to 10:00 AM. There will be someone 

there to direct you to your staging area. 
 

PLEASE NOTE: ONLY FLOATS WILL BE ALLOWED IN THE LINE -UP AREA 
 

Parade participants MUST park personal vehicles in an adjoining lot - DO NOT ASK 

THE SECURITY GUARD TO LET YOU ENTER - YOU WILL BE TURNED AWAY. 
 

2. Float participants need to be on the float no later than 10:45 AM for judging. 
 

3. Children are allowed on your float, but THEY MUST BE SUPERVISED BY AN 

ADULT.  
 

4. Classes are required to have their theme and year of graduation on the front of the 

float. 
 

5. No part of the float shall measure higher than 12 feet from the pavement. 

  

6. STATE LAW: The open space between the flatbed/truck base and the top of all 

wheels must be completely covered with a cardboard like material to prevent injury. 
 

7. There will be NO DRINKING OF ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES on or around the 

floats at any time before or during the parade -This is grounds for disqualification. 
 

8. NOTHING IS TO BE THROWN FROM THE FLOAT - This is grounds for 

disqualification. Participants walking alongside their float may toss candy\treats into the 

crowd and AWAY from the float.  
 

9. All floats will be judged in the following areas: 

 A.  Appearance 

      1. Quality (10 pts) 

  Handmade (5 pts) costumes, signs, decorations, furniture 

  Finished Look (5 pts) painted, no rough edges, overall coverage   

                                   of trailer 

      2. Action (10 pts) 

  Technology (5 pts) water, mechanics, lights, sound 

  Class energy (5 pts) actions appropriate to theme, continuous 

                                   throughout parade, having fun 

 B.  How well theme is carried out (10 pts) 

      1. To parade theme (5 pts) 

      2. To your float theme (5 pts)        
 

NOTE: PLEASE REMEMBER TO THANK YOUR TRUCK DRIVERS. Even though 

you may have paid for the use of your trailer, that is usually for the trailer only. The 

drivers come out year after year for us and usually on their own time. Please think about 

compensating your driver. We suggest a gratuity of $100. 

 

 

                Melissa Highter Young ô88                              Honorary Member:  

                mhy@bellanue.com                                         Alice Berube Hayes Stevens ô53                                 

                (603) 643-3687                                                 ahayes23@myfairpoint.net 

                 Webmaster, Database 
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../../AppData/AppData/AppData/AppData/AppData/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/simidebby@aol.com
mailto:cerskine2@yahoo.com
mailto:cerskine@sau88.net
../../AppData/AppData/AppData/AppData/AppData/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/poodie154@yahoo.com
../../AppData/AppData/AppData/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/joyajen44@gmail.com
../../AppData/AppData/AppData/AppData/AppData/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/lindasue216@yahoo.com
http://mail.live.com/?rru=compose%3faction%3dcompose%26to%3ddam1051%40comcast.net&ru=https%3a%2f%2fprofile.live.com%2fcid-91ecb9ebd1922ad8%2fdetails%2f%3fcontactId%3d0e53c535-0000-0000-0000-000000000000%26ru%3dhttp%253A%252F%252Fbl162w.blu162.mail.live.com%252Fmail%252FContactMainLight.aspx%253FContactFilter%253D3%2526n%253D252989579
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   Itôs All About the Park! 
     Food, Fun and Familiar Faces 

 

 

         Park activities will begin at 9:30 a.m. 

 

Our very own Memory Lane will be making a return appearance 

with photos of years gone by. Itôs become a huge hit over the last 

two years and is a fantastic new tradition on Alumni Day! Stop 

by and see what we all looked like 20, 30 and even 40 years 

ago!!! 

 

You will be able to pay your dues at our Alumni tent and T-

shirts, sweatshirts, and yearbooks will be on sale too, supporting 

our Alumni Scholarship!! 

 

Classes are invited to pitch a canopy (no larger than 12x12) to 

gather with your classmates and ñcatch upò! Last year we had 

classes that gathered for ñlunchò after they rode on their float. 

They reported, ñIt was nice to have a place to go when we go off 

the float and something to eat too!ò So, set up your tent early, 

bring your chairs, and plan to relax!! It will be fun! 

 

There will be lots of food and crafts for sale, music to entertain 

you, and so much more!! 

 

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to 

contact me via email:  gmeaa@yahoo.com 

. 

Iôll see you there!!     Denise Dennis Shibles ô73  Park Chair 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit the Lebanon High School Alumni Association  

on Facebook! 

ALUMNI DAY 

SCHEDULE 
 

9:30 ï 10 am 
Floats are to be lined up 

behind Lebanon 

College/Village Pizza 

 

To begin at 9:30 a.m.  
Registration at Colburn Park 

Dues may be paid at the 

Alumni Association Tent 

Dance tickets available. 

Park fun begins! 

 

10:45 am 
Judging begins 

Class participants should be 

with their float 

 

12:00 Noon  
Parade begins, leaving parking 

lot from behind Village Pizza 

onto Taylor Street, Campbell 

Street, North Park Street, 

South Park Street, School 

Street, Kimball Street, Shaw 

Street, Bank Street, Campbell 

Street, Taylor Street,  

then back to the parking lot 
 

Afternoon park events 

Join us in the park for good 

alumni family fun! 

Good food! 

 

5:30 p.m. 
Annual Meeting 

Banquet at the ELKs 

Roast Turkey Dinner 

 

7:30 ï 11:30 pm 
Dance at the Lebanon Elks 

Lodge, Lebanon, NH 

 
 

 

alumni%20news%202012/gmeaa@yahoo.com
http://www.facebook.com/#!/group.php?gid=38570975815
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Good timesé.Good friendséGood memories 
 

 

 

There are places I remember 

All my life , though some have changed 

Some forever, not for better 

Some have gone and some remain. 

 

All these places have their moments 

With lovers and friends I still can recall 

Some are dead and some are living 

In my life I've loved them all. 

 

- Beatles 1965 

-  
ITôS TIME TO SAY GOOD-BYE TO OUR OLD AND 

CHERISHED SCHOOL BUILDINGS  

 

Once touted as the finest high school in New 

Hampshire, Lebanon Junior High School, formerly 

Lebanon High School, will close its doors at the end of 

the 2012 school year. Its high ceilings, 300 seat 

auditorium, state of the art gym, and spacious 

classrooms were once the models for new construction 

of schools in the 1920s. The Granite State Free Press 

concluded that the new school would bring Lebanon into 

the 20
th
 century and was one of the finest high schools in 

the state. Built in 1926, the school served as the high 

school until 1958 when a new high school building was 

built onto the existing Hanover Street School. The Bank 

Street building then housed grades eight and nine until 

1970 and later on served as the cityôs Junior High School 

with grades 7 and 8.  In 1987, the school won the 

prestigious Presidential Blue Ribbon Award of 

Excellence. 

       In 2010, voters in the city voted to build a new 

school building for grades 5-8. The new school is 

scheduled to open in the fall of 2012, putting the 

Lebanon Junior High School (formerly Lebanon High 

School) and Seminary Hill School (formerly West 

Lebanon High School) on the list of closed buildings, 

along with School Street School and Sacred Heart Public 

School. There are many memories and good times 

shared at these fine institutions. The Lebanon School 

Board is in the process of deciding what to do with all 

four historical buildings. A Real Estate Committee 

consisting of school board members has been meeting to 

determine the fate of the buildings. At this time, School 

Street School (another former Lebanon High School) 

and Sacred Heart Public School are up for sale. 

       On the March ballot will be a warrant (Warrant 

Article 2) for voters to vote on a bond for $750,000 to 

demolish the Lebanon Junior High School, last used as 

Lebanon High School in 1958. Please make sure to cast 

your vote on March 13
th
! If you live in Lebanon and are 

not a registered voter, you may register to vote that day 

at the polls. 

       Lebanon Middle School (LMS) will be a ñgreenò 

school meeting many criteria for LEED (Leadership in 

Energy and Environmental Design) certification. It will 

even have a garden on the roof! The technology will be 

state of the art and the core facilities will meet a growing 

need in our city for gymnasiums and fields for sports. 

The new school was built to accommodate 600 students 

and will open with an enrollment of approximately 470 

students. When you come into Lebanon, take Exit 17 

and head toward the center of Lebanon. You will see the 

building located just past LaPlante Road on the left 

below Hillcrest Acres. You canôt miss it! 

 

The times they are a-changing . . . 

 

The Junior High School on Bank Street will be 

open for alumni on June 16, 2012 between 2:00 and 3:00 

PM. This will be a time for you to reminisce and share 

some memories with your classmates. Bring your 

friends! 
 

What memories do you have of the Lebanon High 

School (or Junior High School) on Bank Street? 

 dancing in the gym before school?  

 performing on the stage in the auditorium?  

 woodshop in the rooms off the gym?  

 eating lunch on the bleachers?   

 Home Ec class? 

 Ice skating on the basin and then warming up 

with hot chocolate in the Quonset hut? 

 Tennis courts behind the school? 

 Graduation? 

 Playing basketball in the gym?
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       2011 GOLF TOURNAMENT NEWS 
 

       The 2nd Annual Alumni Golf Tournament was held 

June 10th at the Carter Country Club in Lebanon.  We 

had 27 entries, double the number from last year!  The 

day was warm and sunny and turned into a great success.  

The Association made $380 for the scholarship fund.   

       Prizes were given to:  Dave Morse, '72 for the 

longest putt on Hole #3 and also for closest to the pin on 

the second shot on Hole #5; Roger Dion, '57 for the 

longest drive on Hole #8; and Dave Conrad, '70 for 

closest to the pin on hole #9. 

       We want to thank The Evans Group, Ricker's 

Funeral Home, Sunworx, White Mountain News, Lake 

Sunapee Bank and Jiffy Mart for their contributions. We 

also want to thank Lynn LeBrun and Dave Conrad from 

the Class of 1970 who, once again, did all of the 

organizing.   

       If you want to join in on the fun this year, please 

look for the registration information in this newsletter.  

Remember, all proceeds go to the Lebanon Alumni 

Scholarship Fund.   
  

SPORTS BANNERS  

FROM LHS GYM  
 

You may not be aware of this, but all the sports 

banners that graced the walls for years in the Lang 

Metcalf Memorial Gym at the high school have been 

upgraded with new ones. 
The Alumni Association has been given the old 

ones. We have decided to use them to support our 

Scholarship Fund. In order to give everyone the 

opportunity to purchase one, we will be auctioning them 

off in 2013. Plans are still being made at this time so 

stay tuned! 

Photos of these banners will be on display in 

Memory Lane, during this yearôs Alumni Day and they 

are also on our website and our Facebook page. 
If you have any questions or comments, please 

feel free to contact Denise Shibles via email at  

gmeaa@yahoo.com 
 

Is next year your 

reunion year? 
 

Itôs not to early to begin planning today. A great 

way to begin is by creating a Facebook page for your 

class. Facebook is becoming more popular by the day. 

You can even ask us to put a link to your class page 

from our Alumni website. Itôs a great way to keep 

everyone involved no matter where they are living at the 

moment. 

Where Are You 
 

When you tell your classmates you received this 

newsletter do they gasp and ask where their newsletter is? 

Not surprising since we are either missing or have 

incorrect addresses for well over 3,000 alumni. There are 

several ways to update your address and contact 

information with us. Each year 10-15% of the 

newsletters we send out are returned because of an 

incorrect address. Help us keep in touch with alumni! 

Please stop by and update! 

 Drop us a note at Lebanon Alumni Association, 

P.O. Box 911, Lebanon, NH 03766. 

 Visit us in the park on Alumni Day 

Click on "Alumni Database" on the Alumni 

website at     http://www.lebnhalumni.com/ 

 

    

ALUMNI CROSSWORD PUZZLE  
(clues on back page) 

 

mailto:gmeaa@yahoo.com
http://www.lebnhalumni.com/
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      TREASURER'S REPORT: 
       September 2010 - September 2011 

  

STARTING BALANCE IN CHECKING ACCOUNT:  3,230.54 

  INCOME  EXPENSES  

INCOME:     

Dues/Sales/Donations 15,529.18   

      

EXPENSES:       

Newletters  1,132.00   

Postage/Box fee  730.45   

Insurance  1,200.00   

Dance  850.00   

Banquet  2,167.83   

Parade  411.31   

Year book & Ad          145.00   

Storage unit rent          774.00   

Alumni Shirts       1,525.00   

Band Shirts       1,195.00   

Parade prizes          300.00   

Misc          376.41   

Ten Bricks Donation for Class of ó96       2,000.00   

Golf Tournament          800.00   

      

TOTAL    15,529.18 13,607.00   

    

ENDING BALANCE IN CHECKING ACCOUNT:  5,152.72 

 

STARTING BALA NCE IN SAVINGS ACCôT:      26,629.96  

(CLASS MONIES)       

        

INCOME :       

Interest 49.92     

Class 1996 to ckg for Ten Bricks        3,000.00   

TOTAL 49.92       3,000.00   

 

ENDING BALANCE IN SAVINGS ACCOUNT:  23,679.88 

  

STARTI NG BALANCE IN SCHOLARSHIP ACCôT:     11,509.95  

INCOME:     

Interest 11.91   

Deposits 4,976.00   

     

EXPENSES:        4,020.00  

TOTAL         4,987.91 4,020.00  

  

ENDING BALANCE IN SCHOLARSHIP ACCôT: 12,477.86 

     

CD    74,477.47 

TOTAL MONIES    115,787.93 
  

LEBANON HIGH SCHOOL 

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIP  
 

  To continue to make the scholarship a 

reality, your tax free contributions are needed. 

(Tax ID # is 30-0474615 ). Please fill out the 

donation form and send it with your check 

made payable to LHS Alumni Scholarship 

Fund.  

   You also can donate through our website: 

http://www.lebnhalumni.com/giving.html . 
 

Our goal this year is to raise $3,000 getting us 

to the next interest level! 
 

WHERE DOES THE MONEY GO? 
 

  Currently the scholarship is awarded in the 

amount of $1,000 per year to a graduating 

student whose parent or parents attended 

Lebanon High School. One student will 

receive $1,000 each year that s/he attends 

school for a maximum of four years. 

Hopefully, this amount will increase as 

donations increase. The scholarship is 

awarded on Senior Awards night by the 

scholarship chair. Additionally, a plaque is 

kept at the high school with the names of the 

recipients. 
 

  The 2011 recipient was Kyle Farr. Kyle is 

attending the University of New Hampshire. 

Kyle Farr '11, is the son of Donna Morris 

Fillian  '84 and John Farr '84. 

 

 
 

                    Your support is appreciated. 

                    Thank you. 
                          Corrine Gilman Erskine ó66 

 

 

On Sale in the Park 
 

     Alumni Association T-shirts and  

sweatshirts will be sold to support 

      the Alumni Scholarship Fund. 

 There are 2 colors  

(white or maroon)  

and 2 different styles.  

Sizes range from small to 3XL. 

T-shirts: $15.00  

Sweatshirts $30.00 

http://www.lebnhalumni.com/giving.html
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Even though it was yet another rainy parade day, the 

alumni spirit was high!  Parade participants came in to 

line up their floats full of smiles and enthusiasm. 

 

We want to thank the Lebanon Police Department, the 

Lebanon Fire Department, the American Legion Post 

#22ôs Honor Guard, the Twin State Marine Corps Color 

Guard and the Lebanon High School band for joining us. 

These groups participate year after year and for which 

are grateful!  

 

 
 

Our Alumni banner carriers were:  Emily Hunnewell and 

Jake Dulac.  You probably recognize these family names 

as being well rooted in our community.    Thank you for 

marching through the puddles for us and keeping the 

smiles on your faces! 

 

A big Thank You is also sent out to all of the truck 

drivers and companies that supplied the trailers and 

trucks.  Year after year, you are always there for us. 

 

 

Our honorary parade marshal this year was Frank 

Hough, co-founder ï along with Robert Jones and 

Maxine Nelson ï of our Alumni Association.  Even 

though he passed away in January, we still wanted to 

honor his memory in the parade.  Thank you, Frank, for 

all you did for this association and community. 

 

We had 12 classes participate in this yearôs parade, with 

8 of them being judged.  It was wonderful to see so 

many from the classes of 1946, 1951 and 1961 come out 

to march.  It proves just how much our school spirit lives 

on!  The Class of 1966 had some very artistic painting 

on their float of 'Clue', and the Class of 1986 had a very 

authentic 'Scrabble' board for their theme.  The Class of 

1991 had a working model of 'Chutes and Ladders', and 

the Class of 2001 had a smoking 'Battleship'!  The Class 

of 2011 did a great job with 'Go to the Head of the Class' 

and looked to be having a great time! 

 

The Class of 1981 came in 3
rd

 

place with a very authentic and 

working game of 'Operation' .  

The Class of 1971 came in 2
nd

 with 

an awesome  'Mousetrap' that 

caught the 'mouse' every time.  But 

the judges ruled that the Class of 

1976's 'Monopoly ' had to take 

home the 1
st
 place trophy!  A 

special thank you to the Class of 

1976 for donating their prize 

money to the LHS Alumni 

Scholarship Fund! 

 

All of the floats were truly awesome and well executed.  

We hope that everyone had a blast building their float 

and participating on parade day! 

 

See you all on June 16, 2012! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Susan McBain ó72 

Parade Chair 

 

 

                  Parade Report 2011 
                                  Board Games 

 

THEME FOR 2012 

CHILDRENôS TV SHOWS 
(non-animated) 
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First Place ð Class of 197 6 

Monopoly  

 

Second Place ð Class of 197 1 

Mouse Trap  

Third Place ð Class of 19 81  

Operation  
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Alumni Donations 2012 (as of 8/31/11) 
Margaret Lebrun Mahoney 1931  Elden Bennett 1951  Sharron Pippin Wheeler 1961 

Virginia Hough 1933  Doris Moffitt Delozier 1951  Reginald Laro 1962 

Doris Nolet Wolcott 1938  Marjorie Adamson Jamback 1951  Sharon Birch Caprarello 1963 

Joseph LaPlante 1939  Jane Copp Rejtmar 1951  Gerry Crate 1963 

D Angela Lebrun Maxham 1939  Annette Tremblay Langley 1951  Anne Jette 1963 

Bertha Miller Shepard 1940  Paul Hammond 1952  Donna Crate Wheeler 1963 

Fernande Stanford 1940  Ethel Budd Schultz 1952  Michele Day Carpenter 1964 

Margaret Depalma Tanguay 1940  Don Smith 1952  John Des Groseilliers 1964 

Stanley Wilson 1940  Shirley Lutz Smith 1952  Doris Lahaye Lary 1964 

Madeline Hutchins Blood 1941  Donald H Tuttle 1952  Carolyn Hammond Macie 1964 

Pearl White Cloutier 1942  Mary Thibodeau Chiasson 1953  Stephen Macie 1964 

Roy Follensbee 1943  Ruth Crewe Cobb 1953  Claire Cloutier Crate 1965 

Florence Thibodeau Hamilton 1943  Dorothy MacKenzie Gallien 1953  Richard Haggerty 1965 

Leonard Decato 1944  Lawrence D Tucker 1953  Richard Lessard 1965 

Evelyn Audette Morse 1944  Gail Jenkins Herrin 1954  Mary Ellen O'Connell Morell 1965 

Lucille Bomhower Demers 1946  Hugh MacDonald 1954  Karen Melendy Cervantes 1966 

Ruth Creighton Guild 1946  Joan Ruel MacDonald 1954  James Dalton 1966 

Wesley Howard 1946  Nelson Therriault 1954  Carolyn Kendall Gilson 1966 

Elizabeth Boclair Jette 1946  Doreen Downes Whitney 1954  William Gilson 1966 

Charles MacKenzie 1946  Karleen Dawson Wood 1954  Louise Tremblay Gribble 1966 

Rogers Williams 1946  Thelma Tobin Fontaine 1955  Doris Cloutier Higley 1966 

Elaine Blair Cattabriga 1947  Nancy Shepard Soter 1955  Sterling Hough 1966 

Stanley Clark 1947  Richard White 1955  Lois Courtemanche Kerr 1966 

Phyllis Howard Conner 1947   Betty Berry Anderson 1956  Noreen Hanchett Lessard 1966 

Judith Jackson Dearborn 1947  Nancy Charland Bowman 1956  Barbara Nolet Schier 1966 

Chester Dutille 1947  Patricia Wain Carter 1956  Mary Picard Sharpe 1966 

Elizabeth Howe Dutille 1947  Class Of 1956  Eileen Kelly Buckwold 1967 

Annette Audette Jordan 1947  Colleen Moffitt Dixon 1956  Ronald Verge 1969 

Madeline Smith Lahaye 1947  Raymond Dixon 1956  David Conrad 1970 

Rosemarie Bruchmann MacKenzie 1947  Lucy Johnson Hogarth 1956  Judith Davis Barra 1971 

Mary Bortree Taylor 1947  Gary Smardon 1956  Joan Greenan Conrad 1971 

Helen Dion Tucker 1947  Alex Dawson 1957  Brian Landry 1971 

Jean Chagnon Butler 1948  Joan Mansfield Decato 1957  Donna Louzier McLain 1971 

Robert P Corette 1948  Sylvia Pinard 1957  John McLain 1971 

Dorothy Castonguay Sorenson 1948  Maynard A Plamondon 1958  Barbara Greene Nellis 1971 

Edward L Audette 1949  Mona Peck Plamondon 1958  Robert Ricker 1971 

Lloyd Bennett 1949  Nancy Stickney Dawson 1959  Joan Ricard Scelza 1971 

W Bruce MacKenzie 1949  Frederick Paradis 1959  Patti Rutledge Warren 1971 

Joan Stickney Sevigny-Walsh 1949  Sarah Hough Rockett 1959  Donald Langley Jr 1974 

Lorraine Dion Thompson 1949  Roger Duhaime 1960  Lynn Courtemanche Langley 1975 

John Couture 1950  Pamela Hanchett Laro 1961  Randi Dubuque Herron 1979 

Lorraine Lutz MacKenzie 1950  Lencie Raynor 1961  James Walker III  1986 

Kenneth Smith 1950  Steven Smith 1961  William Evans 1991 
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Scholarship Donations 2012 (as of 8/31/11) 
Margarret LeBrun Mahoney 1931  W Bruce MacKenzie 1949  Mona Peck Plamondon 1958 

Virginia Hough 1933  Shirley Richardson Matthews 1949  Nancy Stickney Dawson 1959 

D Angela LeBrun Maxham 1939  Joan Stickney Sevigny-Walsh 1949  Frederick Paradis 1959 

Bertha Miller Shepard 1940  Lorraine Dion Thompson 1949  Sarah Hough Rockett 1959 

Fernande Stanford 1940  Jerry Blair 1950  Carole Blake 1960 

Margaret DePalma Tanguay 1940  Class of 1950  Roger Duhaime 1960 

Madeline Hutchins Blood 1941  John Couture 1950  Susan Blair Ekholm 1961 

Pearl White Cloutier 1942  Leo DePres 1950  Pamela Hanchett Laro 1961 

Roy Follensbee 1943  Lorraine Lutz MacKenzie 1950  Leonard Parker Sr 1961 

Florence Thibodeau Hamilton 1943  Kenneth Smith 1950  Lencie Raynor 1961 

Leonard Decato 1944  Elden Bennett 1951  Steven Smith 1961 

Evelyn Audette Morse 1944  Doris Moffitt DeLozier 1951  Sharron Pippin Wheeler 1961 

Katherine Shaw Nelson 1944  Marjorie Adamson Jamback 1951  Reginald Jones 1962 

Gordon Plummer 1944  Annette Tremblaly Langley 1951  Reginald Laro 1962 

Mary Churchill 1945  Jane Copp Rejtmar 1951  Sharon Birch Caprarello 1963 

Phil & Constance Dutille 1945  Paul Hammond 1952  Gerry Crate 1963 

Elaine & Thomas Keane 1945  Ethel Budd Schultz 1952  Anne Jette 1963 

Lucille Bomhower Demers 1946  Donald Smith 1952  James Rancore 1963 

Riuth Creighton Guild 1946  Shirley Lutz Smith 1952  Donna Crate Wheeler 1963 

Charles MacKenzie 1946  Donald H Tuttle 1952  Michele Day Carpenter 1964 

Roger Williams 1946  Mary Thibodeau Chiasson 1953  Rosalie Rutledge Des Groseilliers 1964 

Phyllis Berry 1947  Ruth Crewe Cobb 1953  Doris Lahaye Lary 1964 

Judith Jackson Dearborn 1947  Dorothy MacKenzie Gallien 1953  Carolyn Hammond Macie 1964 

Elaine Blair Cattabriga 1947  Janice Shapiro Ziegler 1953  Stephen Macie 1964 

Stanley Clark 1947  Hugh MacDonald 1954  Nancy Mitchell Newman 1964 

Phyllis Howard Conner 1947  Joan Ruel MacDonald 1954  Claire Cloutier Crate 1965 

Judith Jackson Dearborn 1947  Nelson Therriault 1954  Richard Haggerty 1965 

Annette Audette Jordan 1947  Doreen Downes Whitney 1954  Richard Lessard 1965 

Rosemarie Bruchmann MacKenzie 1947  Karleen Dawson Wood 1954  Mary Ellen O'Connell Morell 1965 

Sylvia Klein Moore 1947  Thelma Tobin Fontaine 1955  Karen Melendy Cervantes 1966 

Mary Bortree Taylor 1947  James & Nancy Gosselin 1955  Carolyn Kendall Gilson 1966 

Helen Dion Tucker 1947  Barbara LaPointe Silva 1955  William Gilson 1966 

Beverley Boucher 1948  Nancy Shepard Soter 1955  Louise Tremblay Gribble 1966 

Ruth Bowman 1948  Richard White 1955  June Blake Gyger 1966 

Jean Chagnon Butler 1948  Betty Berry Anderson 1956  Sterling Hough 1966 

J Richard Chambers 1948  Nancy Charland Bowman 1956  Lois Courtemanche Kerr 1966 

Dorothy Castonguay Sorenson 1948  Patricia Wain Carter 1956  Noreen Hanchett Lessard 1966 

Edward L Audette 1949  Colleen Moffitt Dixon 1956  Barbara Nolet Schier 1966 

Lloyd Bennett 1949  Raymond Dixon 1956  Ronald Verge 1969 

Nancy Cantlin Blair 1949  Gary Smardon 1956  James Vanier 1970 

Jeanette Cook 1949  Arolyn Benson Berube 1957  Judith Davis Barra 1971 

Loretta Labarre DePres 1949  Paul Berube 1957  Glenn Durell 1971 

Laurette Berube Dupree 1949  Alex Dawson 1957  Judith Laware Durell   1971 

Richard Dupree 1949  Sylvia Pinard 1957  Donna Louzier McLain   1971 

Richard H Goodman 1949  Maynard A Plamondon 1958  John McLain   1971 



 

11 

  

 

  In Loving Memory 
 

 

 

Scholarship Donations 2012 (conôt) 
Barbara Greene Nellis 1971  Paul Atherton   Clymena & Richard Heath 

James Ploof 1971  Claire Boisvert   Mildred Hollis 

Robert Ricker 1971  Peter & Sally Bryant   Nancy & James Howe 

Joan Ricard Scelza 1971  Tony & Gail Campbell   Ray & Maree Lagasse 

Donald Langley Jr 1974  Paul Atherton   Victoria Maynard 

Lynn Courtemanche Langley 1975  Claire Boisvert   Arline McCondach 

Randi Dubuque Herron 1979  Louise Capusto   Nurses from the VA in WRJ, VT 

Leann Cushman 1980  Elizabeth Carver   Gordon & Laura Place 

James Walker III 1986  Fred Cushing   Donald Savoy 

Class of  1991  Bob & Ellen Dugan   Wayne & Erma Stiller 

William Evans 1991  Jessie Graham English   Upper Valley Community Band 

Class of 2001  Mario & Diane Greico   Richard Weinstein 

Obituaries 2011-2012 
Barbara N. Eaton Reunanian 1931  Nancy Stone Evans 1955  Beth E. Pederson 1970  

Grace Vincent Walton 1931  Phil Pringle 1956  Francis ñBudò Manley, Jr. 1971 

Rita L. Levesque Perra 1937  Henry Wycoff 1956  Patsy Falzarano Dow 1971 

Kathleen Follensbee Lowell 1939  Sylvia J. LaBounty 1957  Wilfred ñWillieò Chaloux , Sr. 1972 

Carolyn Coddy McNamara Boisiest    1941  Michael E. Laramie 1957   Susan L. Burgess Murphy 1972 

Francis Leo Lemay 1942  Joan Duhaime 1957   Mark Jefferey McBain 1974 

Rena Bettini Braley 1943  Rose Lambert Lindsey 1959  Diana M. Lique 1986 

Alfred E. Stewart, Jr. 1943  Mildred A. Giguere Newton 1960  Christie J. Edgan Bowls 1987 

Mary Catherine Walsh 1946  David Lemere 1960  Christopher G. Davidson 2001 

Eloise M. Dudley Bristol 1947  Martha Anne Minard 1960  Jasmine E. Rogers 2013 

Eva Marie Dunham Miles 1947  William ñLovieò Ashey 1961  Michael Anthony Thibodeau age 54 

Elaine Blair Cattabriga 1947  George R. Mossey 1961  Roderick A. MacDonald, Jr age 66 

Doris Beliveau Hazelton 1947  Carol Ann French  1961  Alice Blanchette Stevens  age 70 

Francis John ñPunkyò Henry 1948  Ellie Laraway 1962  George Thomas Beard age 70 

Beverly Ellen Horton Boucher 1948   Jane Walter Venzhe 1963  Beatrice E. Creighton Bailey age 71 

Elizabeth ñBettyò Howe Dutille 1949  Michael Regis Swain 1963  Constance Melville Lambert age 72 

Lucille M. Maville Brann 1949  Gary Martin 1964  William ñBillò Finn, Sr. age 80 

Claire Thibodeau Valia 1949  Brenda McGonis Lower 1966  Rowena Follensbee Tucker age 86 

John Bellavance 1950  David Braley 1966  Mederic Dube age 86 

Bruce B. Johnson 1952  William P. Broughton 1967  Richard L. LeBrun age 86 

Keith H. Jenkins 1952  Charles Thomas Drake  1969  Earle Vincent Woodward age 95 

Barbara L. Pierce 1953  Carroll ñCappyò A. Putnam, Jr. 1969  Marie Salome Bagley age 96 

Roberta Weberson Inman 1953  Blendon D. Salls, Sr. 1970    
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REGISTRATION FORM  

LEBANON HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI GOLF TOURNAMENT  
 

FRIDAY JUNE 15, 2012 AT 10:30 a.m.  

CARTER COUNTRY CLUB, LEBANON, NH          

603-448-4483    
 

    Registration deadline: Fri day, June 1, 2012           
 

This will be a 9-hole scramble with a shotgun start (subject to change) beginning at 10:30 am. 

The cost is $30.00 per person. 
 

You can sign up as an individual, two-some, three-some or teams of 4. If you do not have a team, we will 

randomly assign you to a team. Registrations will be accepted on a first-come, first serve basis. 
 

Name: _______________________________Class_______Handicap: _________ 

 

Name: _______________________________Class_______Handicap: ________ 

 

Name: _______________________________Class_______Handicap: _________ 

 

Name: _______________________________Class_______Handicap: _________ 
 

The registration fee includes golf, one cart per team, prizes and a donation to 

the Alumni Association. 

 

______ X $30                 TOTAL____________ 

 

      In case we need to reach you, please provide your contact information: 
 

Email: ____________________________________________ 

 

Cell or Home Phone Number: __________________ 

 
Please make your check payable to the Lebanon Alumni Association  

and mail it with this registration form to: 

Lebanon Alumni Association 

PO Box 911 

Lebanon, NH 03766 

 
If you have any questions, please contact David Conrad, LHS Class of 1970 

at: 603-448-3660 or email davidconradhd@comcast.net 

Many thanks go to the 2011 golf tournament sponsors: Rickerôs Funeral Home and Crematorium, the 

Evans Group, Jiffy Mart, Sunworx, White Mountain News, and Lake Sunapee Bank. 

mailto:davidconradhd@comcast.net
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Reservations, Donations & Dues 
Lebanon Elks Lodge, Heater Road, Lebanon, NH 

 

DANCE  (7:30 ï 11:30 pm)  # tickets   ________ @ $10.00   $  

Dance tickets will be sold for $10.00 per person in the park or at the door.  

    Under 21 welcome! Space is limited so pre-buy! $ _______ 
 

DINNER    at 5:30  Roast turkey dinner #_____ @ $18.00 $ _______ 
        REAL Strawberry Shortcake! 

 

DINNER AND DANC E   # ______ @ $25.00  $ _______ 
Bar opens at  7:30  p.m. after dinner .                                                    
 

DUES   Only $5.00 annually   $  

 

DONATIONS        Scholarship fund   $       
 

   Alumni Association   $      
 

TOTAL ENCLOSED  (Dance, dinner, dues, and donations):    $  

 

 

Dance Tickets will also be sold separately for $10 in the park and at the door. 

Reservations for dinner must be received by June 1, 2012 . 

Absolutely no banquet tickets will be available at the park or at the door!  
 

Please return this portion with your donation. Tax Identification Number  # 30-0474615 

 

Name            Class of   
                                       (Please print) 

 

Name            Class of   
                (Please print, include maiden name if applicable)  
 
    

Mailing Address: 

 
 

 

Email address: 
 

        

 

What class would you like to sit with at the banquet? 

 

 

Mail to:  Lebanon Alumni Association 

P.O. Box 911 

       Lebanon, NH  03766 
 

PayPal is now available 

for you to pay 

your dues!! 

Pay for all 5 years, until 

your next reunion!! Just 

go to          

http://www.lebnhalumni.

com/giving and click on 

ñPay Alumni Duesò. 

Thanks for your 

support!! 

. 

Dance with  

Local D.J.  

Tim Cohen 
There will be 

music for all age groups, 

so get ready to join us on 

the dance floor! 
 

http://www.lebnhalumni.com/giving
http://www.lebnhalumni.com/giving



